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Re:
Tentative Budget Adoption

State Aid: increase of $14,105 total. Anticipated approximately $1 million but enrollment used for calculation decreased by 85 students. Additional aid was for being under Adequacy.

Adequacy: We’re now $3.6 million below adequacy – spending below the “thorough and efficient” or statutory amount. With 2% cap only way to get to adequacy is through additional State aid.

Budget:

Increase in General Fund from 2012-13 to 2013-14: Total increase is $657,200
Cuts to get to General Fund increase: Since aid was not increased $780,571 had to be cut from anticipated appropriations in tuitions, purchased services, communications, travel, maintenance, utilities, transportation, technology, textbooks, athletic supplies.
Budgeted increases to program (contained in the $657,200): two additional HS teachers, one special education supervisor, increase in substitute teacher pay, increase in instructional aid pay, restoration of front office aides for security reasons at the DIS and Millbridge

Benefits for employees including Health Benefits: $819,613 increase or 13.3%. Don’t forget that employees contribute more than $300,000 to premiums currently but this contribution does nothing to offset this increase. 
Tax Levy Impact: 
Tax Levy Increase: at the 2% cap is $525,817 




(over)
Below Cap with Statutory Adjustments: $586,897 below allowable cap with health benefits adjustment of $526,896. We did not take this adjustment and chose to cut appropriations. The money will revert to banked cap and is available in future budget years if needed by board resolution at budget time. 

Kindergarten referendum revenue: $400,000 has been moved from 12-13 revenue to 13-14 revenue for implementing the program which offsets the increase in appropriations.
Anticipated tax impact: the increase on the average assessment of $209,630 will be $122.43 annually. The Net Taxable Value of the community dropped by $1,141,590. If the District spent to Cap with Statutory Adjustments the annual amount would have increased by an additional $39.21 on top of the number above. Again, we did choose not to go that cap.
Other tax implications: the annual number above includes the estimated tax increase of the Kindergarten referendum billing in January. So for the sake of this memo $60 dollars – the 12-13 and 13-14 amount is represented and the difference is the increase due to the 2% tax levy increase going forward. Another issue previously discussed in the memo posted on the website is that the future split-year levy will be reduced due to the full-year school year (two calendar years) billing in January 2013. The split year amount for the tax levy increases by $62,908 and not $262,908.50 which is half of the 2% increase $525,817stated above. So as stated before the increase in the future would be reduced when the schools fiscal year was split into two calendar years. 
If you have any questions please email me crusso@delranschools.org and I will try to answer your question. For now, enjoy the rest of your day.

Christopher J. Russo
